MAX-PLANCK-INSTITUT FÜR PSYCHOLOGISCHE FORSCHUNG

Leopoldstraße 24 · 8000 München 40 Telefon: (0 89) 3 86 02-1

	leleton: (089) 38602-1			
Betreff: Ihre Nachr	richt vom/Zeichen:			
•	all.	ESC		
		(

	mit der Bitte um Rücksprache			
	gem. Schreiben vom			
	gem. Telefongespräch vom			
	mit Dank zurück			
X	zur Kenntnisnahme			
	mit der Bitte um Stellungnahme			
	mit der Bitte um Rückgabe			
	mit der Bitte um Bearbeitung			
X	zum Verbleib			
<u></u>				
	Mit freundlichen Grüßen			

Als Anlage erhalten Sie zur schnelleren Erledigung ohne Begleitschreiben

München, den

28.11.86

⁶ B. Dresslev (Sekretariat)



european society for cognitive psychology

PD Dr. Gerhard Strube Max Planck Institute for Psychological Research Leopoldstr. 24, D-8000 München 40, Tel. 0049-89-386021

November 27, 1986

Re.: 1st ESCP Summer School "Cognitive Approaches to Memory"

Dear

As you have heard from Alan Baddeley, I am the local organizer for the ESCP Summer School. First, let me thank you very much that you have consented to be one of the tutors. Indeed, we are delighted that everyone we asked to teach did accept. I take this as a good omen for the Summer School.

Our Summer School will take place at Bernried, a lovely place near Munich on Lake Starnberg, from June 21st to July 4th, 1987. Our preliminary programme is the following:

DATE	morning	afternoon	evening
SUN 21 MON 22	- t BADDELEY	utor's meeting TULVING	(general welcome)
TUE 23 WED 24	BADDELEY BADDELEY	TULVING TULVING	BROADBENT
THU 25	HINTON	(Bavarian cas	stle tour)
FRI 26 SAT 27	HINTON HINTON	JONES JONES	•
SUN 28	(lake round trip)	JONES WEINERT	LE NY
MON 29 TUE 30	KINTSCH KINTSCH	WEINERT	KLIX
WED 1 THU 2	KINTSCH WEINERT/SCHNEIDER	(excursion) R WAGENAAR	
FRI 3	STRUBE	WAGENAAR	(farewell party)
SAT 4	(general departu	e)	

This preliminary (and, hopefully, final) time-table shows that we expect a series of three successive lectures from the lecturers. Each lecture will last about one hour, with an additional 30 minutes for discussion.

Our daily schedule starts with the morning lecture at 9 am, to be followed by study time until noon. The afternoon lectures start at 1:30 pm. Most important, tutoring groups will meet at 4 pm until 6 or 6:30. In the evening, the hour from 7:30 on will be reserved for either a guest lecture, or for presentations that you, the tutors, or the participants give of their research. (Participants will be encouraged to prepare posters.)

The participants in our Summer School will be young doctoral and post-doctoral psychologists from all over Europe, who are engaged in research on human memory.

I have asked the lecturers to provide me with an abstract of what they will be talking about, together with some suggestions for reading. I'll keep you informed on that. May I ask you to make some suggestions for books that should be ready? (We are going to have a selection of books ready due to exhibitions by publishers & booksellers.) - If you have computer programs - demonstrations, or tutoring software - it would be great to have it here. We will have IBM PC/ATs at the Summer School as well as a Symbolics workstation. Some other computers (e.g., Xerox AI workstations) could be provided. Please tell me what you materials you would be able to bring, and what equipment or facilities you need. Literature selections etc. should arrive by Feb. 15, 1987, before we'll send out letters of confirmation to the participants.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions relating to details of programme, accomodation, etc. Those with access to Bitnet or EARN can also reach me at "ESTRU at DMOMPF11", which is surely the quickest way to communicate.

Thank you again for taking part in our Summer School. I feel confident that it is going to be productive and stimulating, and a memorably pleasant event to all who participate.

Sincerely,

(Gerhard Strube)

Gun lun.



european society for cognitive psychology

Dr. Gerhard Strube Max Planck Institute for Psychological Research Leopoldstr. 24, D-8000 München 40, Tel. 0049-89-386021

November 27, 1986

Re.: 1st ESCP Summer School "Cognitive Approaches to Memory"

Dear

As you have heard from Alan Baddeley, I am the local organizer for the ESCP Summer School. First, let me thank you very much that you have consented to be one of the lecturers. Indeed, we are delighted that everyone we asked to teach did accept. I take this as a good omen for the Summer School.

Our Summer School will take place at Bernried, a lovely place near Munich on Lake Starnberg, from June 21st to July 4th, 1987. Our preliminary programme is the following:

DATE		morning	afternoon	evening
SUN	21	-	_	(general welcome)
MON	22	BADDELEY	TULVING	
TUE	23	BADDELEY	TULVING	
WED	24	BADDELEY	TULVING	BROADBENT
THU	25	HINTON	(Bavarian	castle tour)
FRI	26	HINTON	JONES	
SAT	27	HINTON	JONES	
SUN	28	(lake round trip)	JONES	LE NY
MON	29	KINTSCH	WEINERT	
TUE	30	KINTSCH	WEINERT	KLIX
WED	1	KINTSCH	(excursion	n)
THU	2	WEINERT/SCHNEIDER	WAGENAAR	
FRI	3	STRUBE	WAGENAAR -	(farewell party)
SAT	4	(general departure)		

The above schedule has been designed with all known temporal restrictions in mind, e.g. a Canadian-British meeting beginning June 29. It is extremely important that you acknowledge the above appointments (insofar as they relate directly to your lectures). Should it be the case, however, that it is absolutely impossible for you to conform to the above schedule, please inform me immediately.

Our preliminary (and, hopefully, final) time-table shows that we expect a series of three successive lectures. Each lecture should last about one hour, with an additional 30 minutes for discussion. Overhead and slide projectors will be available. Please tell me if you need additional equipment (e.g., video or computers).

The participants in our Summer School will be young doctoral and post-doctoral psychologists from all over Europe, who are engaged in research on human memory. Probably you will best know what will benefit such an audience - let me just add that I feel it might be good to include practical hints for research. Some technical advice is certainly essential for those participants who come from countries where cognitive psychology is just being established. (But, of course, there will also be tutors around to discuss those issues more individually and more detailed.)

As for the contents of your lectures, I would like to send all young psychologists applying for the Summer School some information about your contributions. So, please

- send me an abstract, or short overview of what you are going to talk about (1 page) this is to inform the participants (we do not intend to publish proceedings),
- name one short publication, preferably a chapter or article from a widely available book or journal, that gives an overview of the subject of your talk,
- name another title that you feel is good material for tutorial discussion, e.g., criticism or alternative interpretations of your viewpoint, or an application,
- make some suggestions for books that should be ready. (We are going to have a selection of books available due to exhibitions by publishers & booksellers.)
- If you have computer programs demonstrations, or tutoring software it would be great to have it here. We will have IBM PC/ATs at the Summer School as well as a Symbolics workstation. Some other computers (e.g., Xerox AI workstations) could be provided. Please tell me what materials you would be able to bring, and what eqipment or facilities you need.

Deadlines: Confirmation of the timing schedule, and sending the abstract are urgent. They should arrive before Dec. 31st in order to have the abstracts ready for applicants. Literature selections etc. should arrive by Feb. 15, 1987, before we'll send out letters of confirmation to the participants.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions relating to details of programme, accomodation, etc. Those with access to to Bitnet or EARN can also reach me at "ESTRU at DMOMPF11", which is surely the quickest way to communicate.

Thank you again for taking part in our Summer School. I feel confident that it is going to be productive and stimulating, and a memorably pleasant event for all who participate.

Sincerely,

(Gerhard Strube)

Gumben,